
Clerks Report for September 23 

Playing Field:  

The gym equipment has been replaced but there are several parts that we were expecting to be 

replaced that have been painted. The office is currently waiting an update from the supplier 

regarding this.  

Both teen shelters have been painted by our staff. The basket swings have been replaced in the 

children’s play area. Repairs have been undertaken to fix the holes and corrosion in the metal bench.  

The work to the skate park has been completed and the area above the skate park has been 

concreted. The bench is due to be installed in the next week. This was not undertaken at the time 

due to the need for the concrete to dry.   

Our staff have installed a new no alcohol sign in the playing field as the previous one was damaged. 

We have also managed to obtain a couple of spare signs for future use.  

The goal posts have again been erected in the playing field we may have to look at another option 

for securing them as they are often being laid down flat.  

CCTV recording unit in the playing field has been replaced under warranty and is now back up and 

working.  

We have again received reports of vehicles parked across the playing field entrance. 

Cemetery: 

Flanders Field is ready for planting and the lower flower bed is currently being re-instated. 

A sunken grave and broken curb edging have been reported into the office. We have no records of 

the owners, so notices have been put up on the notice board. 

The clearance agreed for the shed has been undertaken. 

We are currently obtaining quotes for the electrical work. Unfortunately, I have been informed that 

the earth connection and fuse box will need upgrading before any additional sockets or lights can be 

installed.  

General: 

The roof has been repaired on the bus shelter at Enniscaven. 

More graffiti on Gullys Lane has been reported into the office. 

The Grass cutting tender has been advertised on contract finder and on our website. We are already 

receiving enquiries. The advert is due to be published in the Cornish Guardian next week. 

The signage left following the road closure on Wellington Road has been reported to Cornwall 

Council, this has since been removed. 

Overgrown hedges on the Dunstan Close to School Lane path have been reported to Cornwall 

Council. They have agreed that the area needs to be cut back.  


